
 
 

                                                                  
For Santa Clara County Districts 

 
District Business & Advisory Services          

Bulletin: 22-002 

 

   

Date: July 20, 2021    
 
To: District Fiscal Directors 
 District Human Resource and Payroll Managers 
 
From: Dennis Loo, Supervisor- Payroll, Tax & Retirement 
               
Re:  Approval of Assembly Bill 138 amended section 823 of the CUIC 

Notice of Unemployment Insurance Rate Change for FY 2021-22 Revision 
 

Please be advised that for all school districts in Santa Clara County, effective July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2023, 
the Unemployment Insurance (UI) contribution rate for School Employees Fund (SEF) participants is established 
at 0.5%. This is a reduction from the proposed rate of 1.23% but an increase over the 2020/2021 rate which was 
0.05%.  
 
You can find more information in the EDD link below: 
 
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220AB138 
 
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Dennis Loo at (408) 453-6617. 
 

Please distribute this memo within your District as deemed appropriate. 

https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220AB138

